
 
 
 
 
 
 

Foxdale Village Coronavirus Update 
May 12, 2021 

 

The Foxdale team continues to work diligently to ensure that we are following all recommendations being 
released by the Center for Disease Control (CDC), the Pennsylvania Department of Health (PA-DOH), the 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), and the Pennsylvania Governor’s office. We need 
everyone’s help and support in following our community’s protocols in order to mitigate the spread of COVID-
19. As always, the wellbeing of our residents and staff are of the utmost importance to us. 
 

Foxdale Village is committed to transparent communication with residents and families and will balance this 
with our need to protect the privacy of our residents and staff.  We will not release any information that might 
violate HIPAA privacy policies. 
 

As of this date, Foxdale Village reports the following: 
We have 0 active confirmed COVID positive residents.  Our cumulative total is 9 confirmed COVID positive 
residents.   
 

We have 1 active confirmed COVID positive staff members.  Our cumulative total is 43 confirmed COVID 
positive staff members. 
 

Continued testing of staff and residents will follow appropriate regulatory guidelines. 
 

Health Center Visitation and Interactions:  
• We are allowing in-person visitation for health center residents in resident rooms as well as outdoors 

on the Foxdale campus. Visitors are asked to schedule visits in advance through a SignUp Genius 
calendar. Compassionate caregivers and end of life visits continue.  Please reach out to the Life 
Enrichment Department at 814-272-2102 for additional information. 

• We have canceled all Health Center outings until further notice. 
 

Independent Living Visitors 
• Visitation from family to the Foxdale community may take place in resident apartments, cottages and 

outdoor spaces.  The Community Center remains closed to visitors. 
• We ask that everyone create social distances by remaining at least 6 feet away from each other. 
• We continue to ask that everyone wear masks at all times that you are interacting with others.  

 

If you have any questions about this information, please call 814-238-3322 Monday through Friday from 
8:30am – 5:00pm. 


